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Dr. Chaim Weizmann 
herein gives a general sur
vey of conditions within the 
American Zionist move
ment. This is the first time 
in years that the Zionist 
leader takes occasion to 
make such a statement 
through the press. 
Were I to convey in a few 

words the outstanding impres
sion of my short stay in Amer
ica, I would say that on the day 
when it became evident that 
there was no more room for ne
gotiations with the American 
Zionist leaders, I felt myself a 
free man. Since that day I am 
more confident and optimistic. 
The conferences, which dragged 
On for almost three weeks, were 
of a degrading character and it 
was almost impossible for even 
the most patient person to par
ticipate in them. I bent all my 
efforts to arrive at. an under
standing but now I am firmly 
convinced that as long as the 
American Zionist leaders will 
not accept national Zionism, 
there can be no agreement. This 
is the fundamental difference. If 
some introduce other arguments 
they do so simply to hide the 
real issue of the conflict. 

Essentially, two series of ques
tions present themselves for dis-» 
cussion. The first—on the Zio«M 
ist program. Upon my arrival, 
the Zionist leaders placed before 
me a lengthy memorandum, la-^ 
ter accepted by the National 
Executive Committee of their 
organization. That memorandum 
contains an outline of certain 
views of fundamental policy 
which reduce Zionism to a pure
ly economic movement and rob 
it of its nationalistic character. 
In my discussion of this prob
lem with the members of the Na
tional Zionist Executive it was 
brought ,hdme to me with pain
ful clarity that for at least a year 
we would have to educate them 
to a point where they would be 
able to grasp the content of a full 
blooded Zionism. These gentle
men do not know; do not think 
very much. They operate with 
catch phrases. They are still 
steeped in assimilation. What 
to us is A B C is to them intri
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cate doctrine. In the last few 
years of their propaganda for 
Zionism, they have used only 
superficial campaign slogans and 
rarely troubled themselves about 
principles. They have inflated 
all our Zionist diplomatic suc
cesses into remarkable sensa
tional victories. The disillusion
ment which came with a knowl
edge of the true facts is therefore 
easily comprehensible. It ex
plains why the number of so-
called Zionist members dropped 
from 150,000 to 17,000 in a very 
short period. To this likewise 
and not to the present economic 

few Zionists in America. Instead 
I have discovered here a sort of 
makeshift Zionism which cannot 
long endure. On the other hand 
there exists among the large 
masses and in the middle class a 
profound sentiment which has 
not yet been exploited and which 
cannot be exploited by the pres
ent American leaders because 
they do not speak and do not un
derstand the language of the 
Jewish masses. 

The second series of questions 
deals with Palestine and our ac
tivities there. The American 
in discrediting Palestine. In or-. 
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depression is the complete finan
cial failure of the American Zion
ist Organization to be traced, for 
it is patent that the sum of a few 
million dollars which the Amer
ican Zionists collected during 
the last, two years is far below 
what might have been gotten for 
Palestine had the proper, means 
been employed to acquaint the 
Jewish public with the true sig
nificance of our cause. 

As we -see it, there are very 
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Zionist leaders have criticized 
rather severely the work of the 
Zionist Commission. These crit
icisms are perhaps partly justi
fied. Nevertheless, they were 
not made in a spirit of friendship 
nor for the purpose of bringing 
about any improvement. Every 
mistake which was made in Pal
estine has been peculiarly mag
nified. All sorts of exaggerations 
were used against us. These 
methods have been instrumental 

der to discredit those of our as
sociates who labor there, they 
have degraded our Palestine ac
tivities and even the country it
self in a most indescribable 
fashion. They have simply shown 
that they lacje Zionist responsi
bility. 

The American leaders do not 
want to understand that the 
present incumbents in the Zion
ist Commission can be made to 
answer for only a small part of 
the work in Palestine. Surely 
they are not to be accused for 
the mistakes of Dr. Friedenwald 
and Mr. Robert Zold and for 
what took place before 1918. The 
Americans have thrown upon the 
present Zionist Commission the 
whole responsibility of the colo
nization and educational prob
lems of Palestine. What they 
have said is below criticism—in 
truth, they are to be pitied for 
the simple ignorance which they 
evidenced on quite elementary 
subjects. None of their state
ments contain any firm or defi
nite opinions or thoughts—they 
are replete with stylistic bubbles.. 
For instance they have made 
rather extensive use of the re
port of the Reorganization Com
mission and have circulated it 
widely as a means of agitation 
against our leadership. Every 
so-called Zionist or half-baked 
Zionist assumes the prerogative 
of making profound declarations 
on colonization, cultural work, 
finances and politics. The less 
one understands about these 
questions, the more audacious is 
the authority with which he 
speaks. 

However this may be, I would 
consider it proper for the Amer
ican leaders to assume control 
and responsibility for the man
agement of the World Zionist 
Organization through direct par
ticipation in our work in London 
and in Palestine, but not through 
semi-official agents. Though I 
differ fundamentally with them 
on their program, I consider it 
quite useful for them to attempt 
a practical demonstration of 
their proposed methods. I be
lieve we could learn something 
from them and that, vice versa, 
they could learn from us. But 


